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Pot Luck Desserts & Friendship

LCHA February Program 
February 3, 2011
7 until 9 PM
The Ranch/Larimer County Events Complex
McKee 4-H Building

Bring your most favorite dessert to share. We all love 
that home cooking!

We're going to get into groups and have fun getting to 
know each other a little bit better while enjoying some 
yummy desserts.   Topics of conversation to include 

• fun 
• scary 
• lessons learned 
• happy days 
• surprises 
• trail happenings 
• accidents 
• why I own (a particular breed of horse) 

and whatever else you might want to include about 
times with your horses. 

Please feel free to bring a few your favorite horsey 
photographs.

Chris LeDoux background music included!

Guests and new members are always welcome and 
remember, there is NO charge for LCHA Program 
meetings.

We'll provide complimentary beverages. 

Questions?

Bonnie Robinson - Program Director
Larimer County Horseman's Association

bonnie.robinson@msn.com
(970) 217-1113
Two Programs in One

Larimer County Horseman's Association March 
Program
March 3, 2011 
7 until 9 PM
The Ranch - 4-H Building
Fort Collins Room

We have 2 exciting presentations for our March/
2011 program!

Miniature Horses
Ben & Robbie will introduce us to their passion, The 
Miniature Horses & Pura Vida Ranch.

“Our priority is to provide the best quality of life for our 
horses through outstanding care and lots of loving 
attention. Pura Vida means ‘The Good Life,’ which is 
what our wonderful little mini's give us, and our goal is 
to give them ‘the good life’ here at Pura Vida Ranch.”

Ben and Robbie will present to us the history, evolution, 
breed standard and use and future of the miniature 
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Paid Advertising
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Meet Chili… 
 

The belle of the mare’s pasture, this 24 year old gal is 

a splendid catch especially considering what she’s been 

through. Chili was starved and neglected by her previ-

ous owner and she nearly lost her life in the dead of 

winter. Thanks to the generous folks at Colorado 

Horse Rescue, she had a stunning recovery and is now 

up for adoption as a riding horse. Like most thor-

oughbreds, she’s got a good deal of energy under sad-

dle, but the energy is complimented nicely by her gen-

tle nature. Without knowing her history it’s easy to 

tell that she’s well trained under saddle and will make 

a very nice riding partner for an advanced-

intermediate level rider. Visit www. CHR. org to ap-

ply. Adoption Fee: $600.00 

Adopt · Donate · Sponsor 
 

Colorado Horse Rescue is a 501(C)(3) dedicated to providing 
emergency relief, shelter, care, rehabilitation and adoption ser-
vices for abused, neglected, abandoned and unwanted horses. 

  
720-494-1414 · 10386 N. 65th St, Longmont, CO 80503 

BEFORE AFTER 
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horse as well as an introduction to their fine horse 
facility at the Pura Vida Ranch.

Draft Horses
“Considering the Draft Horse in a Light Horse 
World”

Bud Walsh is both a light and a heavy horse owner.

Being involved in both worlds, Bud will talk about the 
background of the major draft breeds and their history 
in the United States. He will go over their establishment 
in today's environment and the growing use of the draft 
horse in farming & ranching as a supplemental source 
of power. In addition, he will discuss draft horse use in 
advertising and competition, as well as breeding of the 
draft horse. 

Remember that membership to Larimer County 
Horseman's Association is not required to attend our 
program meetings. Please feel free to bring your 
guests. As always, there is NO fee or charges to attend.

For more information contact:

Bonnie Robinson
LCHA Program Director 

bonnie.robinson@msn.com
(970) 217-1113

Hellooo Members!!

WOW, there is a lot going on for you this year! Just look 
at that calendar of events. Balance out your schedule to 
enjoy some of everything. Try a new trail, try riding with 
a different trail leader. How about a training event, fund 
raiser, and try your hand at trail maintenance. Volunteer 
with a committee, stretch your mind, enhance 
friendships develop a partnership with your horse. 

“Every movement you ask the horse to make there 
is a position that you can be in that you steal no 
energy from your horse. To where he doesn’t have 
to push you or pull you; you rob him of no energy. 
There is a point of center, a balance point while 
riding. Like two currents of a stream going in 
opposite directions, a point where there is no 
current, right in the middle, this is what you should 

be thinking about.’”
Buck Branaman

Happy Trails, 
Kim Andrews

LCHA President

Fascinating! Another Way Our Horses 
Help Us

April Program
Thursday, April 7th, 2011
Time: 7:00 to 9:00pm
Where: Wilder-Nest Retreats, LLC
Address: 9144 N. Glade Road, Loveland Colorado

You are Invited to come see and participate in the 
Phoenix Rising Equine Assisted Psychotherapy & 
Coaching Programs!

Hosted by Wilder-Nest Retreat in Loveland!
Here is what it’s all about:

Come see and try it 

out for yourself!

This type of therapy or learning can

• Challenge clients to change and grow in a non-
threatening way

• Rapidly break down barriers to learning and 
relearning

• Provide immediate feedback for whole body/mind 
learning synthesis

• Capture and hold attention for maximum retention
• Improve communication, responsibility, problem-

solving, anger management, self-esteem, 
relationship skills, etc...

Great for youth, individual, families, groups, medical or 
other professional personnel, corporate trainings and 
more...
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New programs just added for Trauma and Cultural 
Diversity.

Check out our website to see the many different types 
of programs we have!

Editor’s Note:
These are large claims. Can this program meet them? 
How do horses fit in? Are you curious? Come to the 
April LCHA meeting to satisfy your curiosity. 
Remember, LCHA meetings are open to everybody – 
you do not need to be a member to attend. AND, there 
is NO fee to attend. 

See you there.

I’m Proud To Be an LCHA Trail Minder

In 2010, Larimer County Horseman’s Association 
(LCHA) planned 9 trail maintenance trips; 3 on Lion 
Gulch Trail (managed by the USDA Forest Service), 
and 6 other trails (managed by Larimer County 
Department of Natural Resources).

I am proud to say that in the three planned trips, LCHA 
trail maintenance crews repaired, cleaned, and 
generally took care of Lion Gulch trail. I have said it 
before, and I will repeat it here: Our Lion Gulch trail 
maintenance crews are among the very best in the 
state. 

LCHA consistently has crews who care for the heritage, 
the beauty, and the safety of the trail. These crews – all 
volunteers – have worked hard to repair Mother 
Nature’s ravages and the wear and tear of many users. 
We have rerouted short sections of the trail that have 
become dangerous, and we have removed obstacles 
that prevent users from passing. And we always keep 

an eye out for ways to keep the trail as pristine and 
beautiful as possible. 

Many of the users who see us at work on the trail take a 
moment to chat, and to thank us for our work. 

I am proud to be part of LCHA’s trail maintenance crews 
– what I call our “trail minders.” You can be proud of our 
trail minders.

Other organizations I have belonged to (including one 
that has over 20,000 members worldwide) have 
“special interest groups (SIGs).” These are groups 
within the membership of the parent organization 
consisting of persons who have a strong interest in one 
special aspect of the parent organization’s mission. For 
example, in the Society for Technical Communication 
(an international organization for the support of 
technical writers and the improvement of technical 
writing), a special interest group (SIG) centers around 
writing online help systems for computer applications. 

For LCHA, I think we could have a trail minders’ SIG. It 
would be a group of persons who are strongly 
interested in one part of LCHA’s mission: trail 
maintenance. These persons would support our trail 
maintenance in work and deed:

• Word – Talking others into joining us on trail 
maintenance trips by letting them know what we do, 
the fun we have when we do it, and the great sense 
of satisfaction we get for a job well done.

• Deed – Participating in trail maintenance with our 
crews, whether it be on Lion Gulch or any other trail 
we agree to maintain. 

I would like membership in the Trail Minders SIG to 
involve at least two maintenance trips per year. We 
would certainly encourage all our members to 
participate as often as possible, but we would reserve 
SIG membership to those who participate at least twice 
per year.

And I think LCHA needs to proclaim that we are proud 
of our LCHA Trail Minders. We can use the newsletter, 
announcements in meetings, and other means (for 
example, a poster for the booth at the Larimer County 
Fair).

“Our Lion Gulch trail 
maintenance crews are 
among the very best in the 
state.”
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I want the LCHA Trail Minders to continue to be the “go 
to” group for Larimer County Department of Natural 
Resources or for the USDA Forest Service. Larimer 
County has already suggested that it might ask us to 
assist them on some different trails that need attention. 

And I want all of us – especially those who help us 
maintain the trails – to be able to say, “I am proud of 
our LCHA Trail Minders.”
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LCHA Roundup is a newsletter of the Larimer County 
Horseman’s Association (LCHA), P.O. Box 270375, 

Fort Collins, CO 80527-0375.

Editor: Hugh Templeton, 970-622-0982
hught@lpbroadband.net

The LCHA Board of Directors:
President, Kim Andrews ................................................................... 970-613-0121
Vice President, Ted Newport ...........................................................970-397-9591
Secretary, Susan Kurzweil, ............................................................ 970-663-6738
Treasurer Gary York.........................................................................'970-203-0144
Immed Past Pres, Jillian L’Ecuyer..................................................970-568-9526

Committee Managers and Members at Large:
Andee Bauer, Publicity.......................................................................................970-
TJ Newport, Web Master................................................................ 970-397-6986
Joe McClellan, At Large .....................................................................................970-
Hugh Templeton, Emergency Evacuation .......................................970-622-0982
Racheal Cohen, Membership .......................................................... 720-273-4798
Toni McConnell, Membership ..........................................................970-217-0287
Bonnie Robinson, Program ................................................................970-217-1113
Bonnie Templeton, At Large............................................................970-622-0982

LCHA Roundup thanks the following persons for their contributions:

Rachael Cohen— preparing the newsletter for mailing.

If you have ideas, comments, or questions about LCHA, horses, the horse industry in 
Larimer County, or this newsletter, send them to the editor. 
Additional HERDA Information

Happy NY to our LCHA members.
The January LCHA newsletter featured an article on 
HERDA. I thought those interested in the subject might 
want to know there will be more information at the 
Rocky Mountain Horse Expo (RMHE) in March.

Thanks to Robin at Mustang Hollow Ranch for the 
following update.

Keith Jacobson

Hi Everyone
Dr. Rashmir, the #1 HERDA research vet in the country, 
is going to speak at the Rocky Mountain Horse Expo in 
Denver, Colorado on March 11-13, 2011. If anyone is 
interested in making a tax deductible donation for her 
travel, accommodations and educational supplies 
please send your contribution to:

Please make the check out to: Michigan State 
University A60602.

Mail to:

Dr. Ann Rashmir
Large Animal Clinical Sciences
College of Veterinary Medicine
Michigan State University
G209 Veterinary Medical Center
East Lansing, MI 48824-1314

Please note "RMHE Travel" on your check.

She doesn't have a fund for speaking engagements so 
I'm trying to get enough money together to make this 
happen. This will be an excellent opportunity to educate 
many novice horse owners on this terrible disease. 

Happy Holidays!

Robin and Penelope
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Calendar of Events
The Trail Ride Coordinator is TJ Newport (970-397-6986). If you would like to suggest a trail ride location, or if you would like to 
lead a trail ride, call TJ. 

Sign In
If you intend to participate in a trail ride, please notify the ride leader(s):

For any trail ride, be ready to ride at the time shown on this schedule, unless otherwise noted. 

CLASSIFIED ADS
Better yourself, better your horse! Not enjoying the joyful 
and abundant partnership you always dreamed of? Get the 
support you need to thrive with your horse at Mountain Rose 
Horsemanship Training. Teaching people to teach horses in 
the pursuit of partnership! Visit 
www.mountainrosetraining.com for more information.

For Sale Beautiful yearling Registered in APHA and PBHA. 
Chocolate palomino. Halter broke, sound, clippers, bathes, 
good for farrier, had her on trails poneyed with her mom last 

year. She trailers too. Asking 2000 For more info, call Cary at 
970-290-9867. 092010

For Sale Hand tied rope halters with lead rope. All sizes – 
from pony to draft. I can do halters for llamas also. Choose 
the color you want. A single halter and lead costs $20. For 
multiple halters, call for pricing. Call Ted Newport Jr. (T.J.) 
970-397-6986

For Sale Nice group of kind, gentle, and nice looking horses 
for sale, professional training, age 2 and up. See them on our 
web site @ www.Bridle-Bit.com
Also – Individual lessons, clinics, training from start to finish. 
Call 970-454-3061 or visit our web site at www.Bridle-Bit.com

For A Trail Ride On ... Notify the Ride Leader(s) by ...

Saturday Wednesday evening

Sunday Thursday evening

Events in 2011
Date Day Event Location Contact Time

Feb 3 Thurs Pot Luck Desserts & Friendship The Ranch
McKee 4-H Building

Bonnie Robinson
(970) 217-1113 7 to 9 PM

Mar 3 Thurs

Miniature Horses, Ben and 
Robbie of Pura Vida Ranch 
Considering the Draft Horse in 
a Light Horse World, Bud Walsh

The Ranch
McKee 4-H Building
Fort Collins Room

Bonnie Robinson
(970) 217-1113 7 to 9 PM

Apr 7 Thurs
Phoenix Rising, Alisha Adrian
This is a demo program with 
horses in an indoor arena.

Wilder Nest Retreat, 
Loveland/Masonville, 
9144 N. Glade Road (at 
Firethorne Rd)

Bonnie Robinson
(970) 217-1113 7 to 9 PM
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Free to good home only. Belgium cross mare, about 16.3 
hands, 15 yrs, very gentle, excellent kids/beginner/
companion/therapy horse, bad hock so “walk only” home 
would be best. Her favorite things are eating, being groomed 
and being petted. Rides and drives. Knows voice commands. 
Draft saddle available. UTD on all health care. Contact 
Rachael at rachaelecohen@gmail.com or 720-273-4798 

Hoof Trimming Experienced & Certified Natural Hoof Care 
Practitioner. I will pull shoes and trim your horse for barefoot 
comfort. I carry a good inventory of hoof boots and I offer 
boots at the best prices around. Call Keith Jacobson, 970-
391-1838 or visit my website 
www.naturalhoofcareofcolorado.com for more information.

Horsemanship/Symmetry, Balance, Moving with your 
Horse. Private lessons. Clinics on trail riding. Gaited horse. 
Cow working. Dressage. Ground work. Joe and Kim 
Andrews. 970-613-0121. www.mountainmagicranch.com

Horses for Sale
Registered APHA,11 yr chestnut, solid w/ blaze and one 
sock. Great riding horse; has been on trails and in show ring. 
Sound and healthy. $3000.
Filly born 6-10-2010. Palomino, solid w/ blaze. $2000.
Solid chocolate palomino yearling, Reg APHA and PBHA. 
$2500.
For more information, call Cary at 970-290-9867. 082010

Leather Care Shop Leather repair and restoration. Saddle, 
tack cleaning and conditioning. Leather Artist; crafts, pictorial, 
and custom horse commissions. Joe and Kim Andrews 970-
613-0121 

Mecate Reins Hand Braided Mecate Reins for Sale. Great 
for trail riding! Finished length approximately 22 to 24 feet. 
Colors: Black, Brown, Black/Brown, Pink Camo, or Special 
Request. Price: $50. HOLIDAY SPECIAL: Two sets for $90 
Contact: Jillian L'Ecuyer (970-219-5578). If you would like to 
see photos of the finished product, please e-mail me at 
2painthorses@gmail.com.

Natural Barefoot Trims for Your Horse! Certified Natural 
Hoof Care Practitioner can trim your horse's hooves the way 
Nature intended! I can also offer you the latest in hoof boots 
available: EasyCare Gloves. Let's work together to make 
your equine's hooves as strong and healthy as they can be. 
Call or email Silja Knoll, (970) 402 5104 or 
siljaknoll@yahoo.com

Problem-Solving For Your Horse Customized training 
available at your home or barn to improve teamwork between 
you and your horse. Identify causes of unwanted behavior 
and work on solutions to keep you safe and enjoy your horse. 
Groundwork, English, and western disciplines. For more info, 
see www.freelyequine.com.

Professional Vacation Care for your horses, dogs, cats and 
all other animals at your home. Quality, meticulous care is 
what CES provides so you will have peace of mind while you 
are away from home. Complete Equine Services also offers 
Lay-up care at your facility, Training Assistance, Riding/
Exercising horses, Beginning Riding Lessons, and Long/
Short-term feeding and cleaning contracts. Please visit CES 
at www.CompleteEquineServices.com for more detail on the 
services we provide or call Erin at 970-391-6457.

Ride Indoors at the Esh Training Center!   Tired of the 
snow, wind and cold? Ride in our 100 x 200 indoor arena for 
a low haul-in fee of $10. We also offer: colt starting, training, 
lessons and clinics. Visit our website at: www.paulesh.com or 
give us a call at 970-567-7505.

Stallion at Service: Cuttin Colonel, Sire: Colonel Freckles, 
Dam: Cutters Pretty. Foundation pedigree speaks for itself. 
Outstanding disposition and athletic ability. NCHA Certificate 
of Ability, 1984 GNMCHA Maturity finalist, NRHA and AQHA 
performance point earners and money earning producer. 
Contact Mike Disque, TD Quarter Horses 303-229-3516, 
970-532-9907, spirithorsemtn@msn.com

Editor’s Note:
In the past, we have sometimes continued to publish 
classified information after an item is no longer useful; 
for example, an item for a trailer for sale ran two months 
after the trailer sold.

Policy: LCHA Roundup (this newsletter) will run “for 
sale” classified items for two months. If the owner of the 
item for sale wishes to extend the classified item, she/
he must contact the editor and request an extension. 
Without an extension, LCHA Roundup will remove the 
item from the Classified section. This policy does not 
affect classified information for services offered.
Page 7

http://www.CompleteEquineServices.com
http://www.paulesh.com


The Card Shop



Was your card in The Card Shop? If it is no longer here, it is because you have not renewed your business membership. 
Contact Ted Newport (970-397-9591) or Gary York (970-203-0144 or my.stall2@gmail.com) 
• If you have questions 
• OR to renew your business membership and to have the LCHA Roundup display your card again in The Card Shop.

The Card Shop



February, 2011
Trail Maintenance Pictures – The Work We Do

Before/After Comments

Before

The trail has a significant berm – a ridge of earth that 
built up on the downhill side. The berm prevents water 
from draiing properly across the trail.
Notice the spots on the right at which we cut into the 
berm as we start to remove it so that rain or snow melt 
can drain across the trail and not run down the trial, 
creating a gully-like effect (which you can see in this 
picture).

After

Now you can see that the trail side is just slightly lower 
than the trail tread, allowing water to run freely off the 
trail. 
Good work!
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Before

Here the trail is very rocky. People have tried to walk 
around the rocky area because it is dangerous to try to 
navigte through the rocks. This makes the trail 
unnaturally wide.

After

Here you can see (It is not easy) that we have removed 
some of the rocks on the left side of the trail, making it 
easier to go up the little hill. We have also blocked the 
right side of the trail so that people can’t widen the 
trailany further.

All LCHA members can be proud of the work we do on 
trails.

Trail Maintenance Pictures – The Work We Do

Before/After Comments
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